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From: Zhou Huan Yu
To: Board of Supervisors (BOS); Safai, Ahsha (BOS)
Subject: Appeal of Conditional Use Authorization of Cannabis Dispensary at 4835 Mission St.
Date: Wednesday, January 18, 2023 3:59:39 PM

 

Dear Board Of Supervisors:
 
I am a member of the Excelsior Neighborhood and am voicing my objection to the
proposed dispensary opening at 4835 Mission St. I believe that there are many health and
safety concerns that would be impacted negatively should such an entity open in an area
that is already oversaturated with similar businesses. We are in fear of the crimes that are
already associated with such businesses (car break ins, murder for hire plots, shootouts
during armed robberies and the like).
 
There are 5 dispensaries already approved here in the district 11. In point of fact the
closest one is 997 feet away at 4687 north of the proposed site. Additionally,
there is another dispensary in the pipeline at 4994 Mission approximately one and a half
blocks to the south.
 
Our district has more than enough cannabis dispensaries and does not require nor need
anymore. The existing buffer zone distance needs to be greater than 600 feet. The buffer
zones in San Francisco were once 1000 feet. Daycares, preschools, primary schools,
elementary, high schools, parks, and any community center catering to kids must be
protected as they once were until the rules were changed. Our children’s safety is
paramount. Interestingly, the rules have changed bit by bit to make it easier and easier
for cannabis dispensaries to enter neighborhoods.
 
We need to reinstate the cap of 3 dispensaries in the Excelsior that we once had, present
dispensaries in the Excelsior can be exempt.
Please listen to the concerns of the majority of the neighborhood and act accordingly as
is your mission.

Thank you.

mailto:ascy318@hotmail.com
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org
mailto:ahsha.safai@sfgov.org


From: Pav Heng
To: Board of Supervisors (BOS); Safai, Ahsha (BOS)
Subject: Appeal of Conditional Use Authorization of Cannabis Dispensary at 4835 Mission St.
Date: Tuesday, January 17, 2023 11:25:24 PM

This message is from outside the City email system. Do not open links or attachments from untrusted sources.

Dear Board Of Supervisors,

My name is Pav Heng. I have lived in Excelsoir for 17 years; I have owned a coffee shop, known as Glaze Donuts,
in Excelsior for 16 years; and I own a few commercial properties in Excelsior, one of which is actually located right
next to the proposed location on 4835 Mission street.

As a member of the Excelsior Neighborhood, I am voicing my objection to the proposed dispensary opening at 4835
Mission St. I believe that there are many health and safety concerns that would be impacted negatively should such
an entity open in an area that is already oversaturated with similar businesses. We are in fear of the crimes that are
already associated with such businesses (car break ins, murder for hire plots, shootouts during armed robberies and
the like).

There are 5 dispensaries already approved here in the district 11. In point of fact the closest one is 997 feet away at
4687 Mission Street, north of the proposed site. Additionally, there is another dispensary in the pipeline at 4994
Mission approximately one and a half blocks to the south.

Our district has more than enough cannabis dispensaries and does not require nor need anymore. The existing buffer
zone distance needs to be greater than 600 feet. The buffer zones in San Francisco were once 1000 feet. Daycares,
preschools, primary schools, elementary, high schools, parks, and any community center catering to kids must be
protected as they once were until the rules were changed. Our children’s safety is paramount. Interestingly, the rules
have changed bit by bit to make it easier and easier for cannabis dispensaries to enter neighborhoods.
We need to reinstate the cap of 3 dispensaries in the Excelsior that we once had. Present dispensaries in the
Excelsior can be exempt.

More importantly, this proposed location on 4835 Mission St is extremely close to Balboa High School, only two to
three minutes walk away. This proposed cannabis retail is right next to subway restaurant on 4841 Mission St and
Hawaiian Drive Inn on 4827 Mission St, where many many high school students come to hang out and buy their
food. High school students must not be directly exposed to cannabis, a substance that can affect teenagers’ brain
development, memory impair, significant IQ dropping…etc.

Please listen to the concerns of the majority of the neighborhood and acting accordingly is your mission.

Sincerely,
Pav Heng

Sent from my iPhone

mailto:pavheng@gmail.com
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org
mailto:ahsha.safai@sfgov.org
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From: zhi hong
To: Safai, Ahsha (BOS); Board of Supervisors (BOS)
Subject: Appeal of Conditional Use Authorization of Cannabis Dispensary at 4835 Mission St.
Date: Monday, January 16, 2023 5:52:36 PM

 

mailto:hongzhi4754@gmail.com
mailto:ahsha.safai@sfgov.org
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org
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From: Emeteria Martinez
To: Safai, Ahsha (BOS); Board of Supervisors (BOS)
Subject: No Cannabis Dispensary at 4835 Mission St
Date: Monday, January 16, 2023 5:46:30 PM

 

Dear Board of Supervisors, 

I’m the owner of la Loma # 6 located 4788 Mission St. and I am voicing my objection to the
proposed dispensary opening at 4835 Mission St. I believe that opening the store will bring
drug addiction in our neighborhood and there will be more homeless, robberies and car brake
ins.

Another thing that I want to mention is that why is so easy for the cannabis to get their
application to be approved. 

I myself had applied for an extension to sell more items at my store but the health department
denied it. 

It’s not fair that the  cannabis store has it easy and myself who sells produce has it more
difficult .

Aside from that, no one from the Cannabis store contacted me yet to introduce his/herself or
notified me about the opening of the sore.

Our district has more than enough Cannabis dispensaries and does not require nor need
anymore. Our district it’s getting saturated with these Cannabis Stores 3 are already operating
and 2 more were approved recently. 

No more Cannabis stores in District 11

Respectfully, 

La Loma # 6 

mailto:emeteriajce2009@gmail.com
mailto:ahsha.safai@sfgov.org
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org
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From: Ramona Ramirez
To: Safai, Ahsha (BOS); Board of Supervisors (BOS)
Subject: No more Marihuana Stores in the Excélsior District
Date: Saturday, January 14, 2023 2:02:09 PM

 

Estimado junta de Supervisores, 

Soy miembro del vecindario de Excélsior y expresó mi objeción a la apertura de la tienda de
Marihuana propuesto en 4835 Mission St. 

I usted to have a Nutrición store on 8 Niagara Ave. San Francisco, 94112. After 10 year in
bussiness, our store was affected  when the the 2nd Cannabis stores opened on 5258 mission
St. I lost many of my clients due to this store. There were many brake in on my clients cars,
roberies and there were no enough párking for my clients. The marihuana store took all the
parking. 
Two years ago we moved closer to 4800 block but we found out that there is a marihuana store
opening. I am afraid that I will loose my clients again and be out of bussiness. 
I Need my bussiness to support my family. Supervisores please no more Cannabis store in the
Excélsior. 

Nuestro distrito tiene más que suficientes dispensario y no requiere más. 

Gracias. 

mailto:ramonaherbal@gmail.com
mailto:ahsha.safai@sfgov.org
mailto:board.of.supervisors@sfgov.org










Brian Foust
330 Capistrano Ave
San Francisco, Ca 94112
415.615.2418
fousty@gmail.com

Jan 3rd, 2023

Asha Safai
City Hall
1 Dr. Carlton B. Goodlett Place, Room 244
San Francisco, Ca 94102-4689

Dear Mr. Safai,

I am writing to you concerning the recent proposed project for a Cannabis
Dispensary at 4835 Mission St in the Excelsior. (Project # 2021-0111352APL.) It
is of concern to me that yet another cannabis dispensary would be located in
our neighborhood. There are already three cannabis dispensaries located
along the Mission St Corridor in our neighborhood, we do not need another. If
it is not too late, I ask that you not allow this project to move forward and
promote a more diverse use of ground floor retail in our neighborhood.

Sincerely,

Brian Foust


